Rush Township Building
Hometown, PA 18252

Minutes of the Rush Township Board of Supervisors

A meeting was held at the Rush Township Municipal Building on November 19, 2020 at 7:00 PM. In
attendance were: Chairman Shawn Gilbert, Vice Chairman Robert Leibensperger, Treasurer/Secretary
Debbie DelFranco, Chief of Police Ken Zipovsky, Christopher Riedlinger, Solicitor, Jeaninne Motroni,

Supervisor (Absent)

Chairman Shawn Gilbert called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Police Report — A Motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the police report for the month of
October 2020. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco
polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting - A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the previous
meeting minutes of October 15, 2020. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert
seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, mation

carried.

Treasurer’s Report — A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the treasurer’s report as of
October 2020. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco
poiled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of current township and sewer bills thru November 18, 2020.

A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the current township and sewer bills thru
November 18, 2020. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie
DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of municipal reports (sewer, road, Arro, Prodesign) — A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert
to approve the municipal reports for October 2020. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman
Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion,

motion carried.

Attorney’s Business —Prior to the monthly meeting, an Executive Session was held with Board to discuss
a litigation matter.

Old Business — None

NEW BUSINESS — None

1. Motion advertise the 2021 Budget for public view for 20 days. Vice-Chairman approved. Chairman
Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion,

motion carried.



2. Motion to hire Adam Weicikosky as a Part-Time Police Officer in training at 516.00 per hour. Vice-
Chairman Leibensperger approved. Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All

members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

3. Motion to acknowledge Lisa Prices ineligibility for the zoning hearing board based on non-residency.
Chairman Leibensperger approved. Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All

members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

4. Motion to appoint Frank Yeneski as the alternate zoning hearing board member. Vice-Chairman
Leibensperger approved. Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelfFranco polied the board. All members

voted in favor of the mation, motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT- Chief Ken Zipovsky did mention that the Rush Township Police Department was
approved for a grant for the Disinfectant Sprayer at the cost of $4,774.95.

SUPERVISORS COMMENT-
Chairman Gilbert adjourned meeting at 7:30 PM

Attested/Transcribed by Deborah DelFranco, Secretary/Treasurer



